Brennan Middle School
Brennan Organization of Parents

April 12, 2016
Officers in attendance:  Lisa Ramos, Laurie Brasil, Mary Morris, Nancy LaMothe
Attending:  Karen Saltzman, Dave Quinn, Melissa Grey, Stephen Winthrop, Chris Fitzpatrick, Shannon Johnson, Meredith Meys, Christine Woodbury

Meeting was called to order at 6:36pm

Members of the School Committee took the floor.

FY 2017 Attleboro School Budget was discussed.

Attleboro is in a budget crisis.  A presentation of how Attleboro got here and what is being done to address it was given.

The State of Massachusetts gives a foundation budget, then the local municipal governments can contribute to the budget.

There is currently a 4 million dollar difference between the need and actual budgets.  If not met, there will be significant cuts and fees.

Potentially, there will be $175.00 fee for transportation per rider, academic coaches will be eliminated from the middle schools and after school activities will be eliminated from the middle schools.

12 paraprofessional positions may be eliminated

50-60 teacher positions may be eliminated

Class sizes may increase up to 32-35 students

Even with all proposed cuts there is a 1.3 million dollar shortfall

Parents are encouraged to contact the state and local representatives to express concerns and to work together to make the school budget a priority.

Principal’s Report:  

Mrs. Saltzman reviewed the following upcoming events:

4/15 half day & professional development
4/25 return from April Vacation

4/26 Step challenge rally for grade 5

4/26 PARCC and MCAS testing begins

4/28 talent show @ 6:30 p.m.
4/30 Community Day

5/9 Grade 5 Birds of Prey presentation

5/26 National Junior Honor Society induction at the State House

6/1 Fine Art show

6/2 Grade 7 walk to Capron Park to sketch

6/3 Honor Roll/Student of the Month celebration 

6/8 Grade 5 Olympic Day-district wide, Sue Fortin is organizing

6/9 incoming Grade 5 to visit

6/10 Grade 8 Boston field trip (Duck Tour/Faneuil Hall)

6/13 Grade 7 awards (8:15-9:15), Grade 6 awards (9:30-10:30)

6/13 Grade 8 Field Day

6/14 Grade 5 awards

6/14 Grade 7 Field Day

6/15 Grade 6 Field Day

6/16 Grade 5 field trip to Capron Park

6/17 Last day of school ½ day

President’s Report

The floor was turned over to Lisa Ramos.

Last month’s minutes were accepted

Flyer for Brennan’s Community Day (4/30) was reviewed and accepted

The day will include student council, Jr Honor Society, Briggs, Lowes, a bottle drive and clothing drive.  Volunteers can assist with yard clean up and setting up the picnic tables.

The Color Run update (provided by Laurie Brasil)

Donations are still coming in

There are currently over 50 participants

Teachers are joining

4/15 is the deadline to register

Teacher Appreciation

Week of May 2nd
Superhero theme

Food donations are needed

Eighth Grade Breakfast

Lisa will buy the food

Book Fair

May 27-June 3

A committee with chairperson is need to assist

BOP next year

We are in need of board members.  Without a PTO next year the student body will feel suffer the consequences.  Please consider joining.
Treasurer’s Report:  will be forthcoming at next month’s meeting
Meeting Adjourned at 8:23pm
Respectfully Submitted, Mary Morris

